
                           2023 WASSAIL DAY REPORT

I just wanted to say a huge thank you to everyone in 
our wonderful side for making the Wassailing 2023 a 
cracker!

I was a bit nervous about how everything would pan 
out, especially because Aunty Judy is a hard act to 
follow, and there were lots of changes this year. But my 
nerves were unfounded and everything ran (fairly) 
smoothly as always seems to magically happen in 
Crook!
You are all such a wonderfully talented, hard working 
bunch of people and I feel very privileged to know you 
as my friends!

Special thanks to Judy for her guidance and cake, 
Michelle for her support (and barmaid skills), Anne and 
Rique for the greenery and help with setting up, Jen for 
the useful pointers in managing quite a few bodies (!), 
Martyn for the bar and making sure the entertainment 
ran smoothly, everyone who contributed to an excellent 
range of entertainment, Dan for being a fabulous Lord 
of Misrule, and Uncle Chris, Aunty Judy, Tom, Eunice, 
Jen and Martyn for helping with the clear up etc. on the 
morning after.
Hope you all had as good a time as I did!

Juliet Baddeley – Wassail Co- Ordinator


